May 24, 1938.

Dear Raymond:

I have your note of May 8 with regard to your
vielt to Vienna and Dunn, Moffat and Flack have been
as intereasted as I was tO hear what you have to esay
and it 1s, of cowrse, very helpful to us for.back-
ground. £t 15 a gad story and I fear that we are
only at the beginning rather than at the ends 1
-foar our protcotion problems are going to_becone
constantly more serious and difficult as I wrote
you the other day. I am confident that your visit

to Vienna was very helpful. Wiley has been doing
a good Job but he 4is not as resourceful as you are
and does not have that wenlth of background and
experience which are go egsential. I am sure that
the indications which you were able to glve to him
will prove to be preclous.

Cordially and sincerely yours,

Raymond H. Gelst, Esquire,
Anerican Consul,
Berlin, CGermany.
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